Dear Stainton Church Members and Friends of Stainton Church.

I trust that this week’s e-mail finds you well? … and perhaps like me you are wondering what has happened to our glorious summer weather. Was it only two days ago that we had brilliant sunshine as you will see from the picture below?

Farewell to John and Barbara Ford
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This photo is of Revd Paul Peverell, Vicar of Great Ayton, presenting a card and cheque to John and Barbara. The people of Yarm and of Kirklevington and Worsall made their own presentations to John; the other Parishes in the Deanery (and a few individuals) joined together to make a retirement gift of £1,400 to John and Barbara – a reflection of how much their ministry has meant to people over the 17 years that John was Rural Dean and latterly Area Dean.

Stainton Church is shut … but only for a few hours!

This Saturday morning Stainton Church will be closed for a few hours whilst some cleaning is undertaken.

But …. Stainton Church is open!

On Sunday 16th August 2020 at 11.00am we shall welcome Bishop Paul back to our Church to lead us in a service of Holy Communion. If you are able to come please do remember to bring a face covering to wear. If you are unable to join us in Church then this week we offer you two aids to help with your “worship-at-home”: 

· firstly, attached to this e-mail you will find the weekly sheet for Trinity 10, Sunday 16th August, compiled by Joan Mason. This includes all the Lectionary readings and Collect set for the day as well as some prayers; and

· secondly, this week’s short reflection video from the Diocese is given by our Bishop Paul – in it he reflects on the Gospel passage set for Sunday, Matt 15:21-38. You can watch the reflection at this link: https://vimeo.com/445255351 

But …. Stainton Church is open, and not just on Sunday!

The Church is also open for Private Prayer on Wednesday afternoons from 2.30-3.20pm; anyone will be welcome to spend some time in quiet with the Lord.

With all good wishes to you
Bob

Mr R G Ardley 
Ashdale House 
26 Meldyke Lane 
Stainton 
Middlesbrough 
TS8 9AU 
Tel:01642-284525 
mailto:bob.ardley@ntlworld.com 
Last Sunday was Revd Canon John Ford’s last day of work at Yarm (he and Barbara are now on holiday pending John’s formal retirement on 31stAugust 2020 as Rector of Yarm and Area Dean for Stokesley Deanery). Julia and I were privileged to attend a suitably socially-distanced farewell lunch for John and Barbara hosted on Wednesday by Kate Brown (Lay Dean) and her husband Colin on behalf of the Deanery Leadership Team.
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